
 
 
 
 
 

Development Applications 
 

Notice is hereby given under Section 57(3) of the Land Use Planning & Approvals Act 1993 that an 
application has been made to the Break O’ Day Council for a permit for the use or development of 
land as follows: 

 

Break O’Day Interim Planning Scheme 2013 

DA Number DA 278-18 Applicant T Tanner 

Location 
60 Cecilia Street, St Helens 

Proposal 
Legalisation of Change of Use – 
Yoga & Wellness Studio 

Performance 
Criteria 

E13.5.1 Alternative Use of Heritage Buildings P1 

 
Plans and documents can be inspected at the Council Office, 32 – 34 Georges Bay Esplanade, St Helens 
during normal office hours or online at www.bodc.tas.gov.au. 
 
Representations must be submitted in writing to the General Manager, Break O’Day Council, 32 -34 
Georges Bay Esplanade, St Helens 7216 or emailed to admin@bodc.tas.gov.au, and referenced with 
the Application Number in accordance with section 57(5) of the abovementioned Act during the 
fourteen (14) day advertised period commencing on Saturday 8th June, 2019 until 5pm Monday 24th 
June, 2019 

 
John Brown 
GENERAL MANAGER 
 

http://www.bodc.tas.gov.au/
mailto:admin@bodc.tas.gov.au


20/11/18 

Break O Day Council 

St Helens TAS 7216 

 

Hi Tim, 

As per our meeting today I have singed the lease for the back space of Gallery Parnella, 60 Cecilia Street, 

St Helens effective 12/11/18. 

Yoga & Wellness - Gallery Parnella opens Friday 23 November 2018 and will be operating as a Yoga and 

Wellness studio to offer the comminuty yoga classes, wellness workshop and education as well as 

healing treatments. Some classes will be a free service to the communtiy also. 

 The studio will be operational 7 days per week with little disruption to the neighbours or local 

community. 

I would potentially see approx 5-10 people using the space per day. We will hold 2-3 classes also per day 

and potentailly see 1-3 clients per week for massage and wellness sessions. 

I beleive that this space will be of huge benefit to the locals as well as tourism over the busy season. 

I have provided consistant social media to the locals and beyond to drive business and will continue to 

engage with the community. 

As you know there is plenty of parking out the back as well as on the street and I have spoken with 

Annie in the front shop as well as the neighbours, all are very supportive. 

I have all insurances covered as well as the other teachers using the space they have full insurance also.  

All equipment has been transported to the studio and will be set up safely and correctly prior to opening 

Friday night 23/11/18. 

The only signage I have is a street A4 sign that will live at the front prior to classes away from danger. 

The studio will offer: Yoga, Meditation, Educational Workshops and healing treatments such as 

Naturopath and Massage by full qualified professionals. 

As mentioned the space opens Friday this week and classes commence Sunday, 25/11/18. 

Please let me know if you require any further details. 

 

Kind regards, 



Beck Hall 

0400576960. 




